

How to Order and Install Odette Certificates

Odette CA Help File and User Manual



Contents

Preparation for Ordering an Odette Certificate	3
Step 1: Prepare the information you need for the order process	3
Step 2: Generate a Certificate Signing Request	5
Log on to the Odette CA and start the order process	10
Order confirmation	19
Validation and approval process	19
Download the certificate	20
Renew a certificate	21
Annexes	23
1. How to download and install the certificate on your local computer	24
2. How to find your certificate in the Windows keystore after installation	29
3. How to create a CSR with batch files	33
4. How to revoke a certificate	35



Preparation for Ordering an Odette Certificate

What you should know about certificates:

Certificates are used in a Public Key Infrastructure, where an asymmetric key pair is used to protect your data and communication. This key pair consists of a private key and a public key. The private key must remain securely on your computer and is not to be given to any other partner (including Odette). The public key is the one you share with your partners. It bears a number of attributes which basically identify the entity to which it belongs.

A certificate is a public key that has been signed by a Certification Authority (CA), a trusted third party entity, indicating that the information on the certificate has been checked and actually represents the entity that is listed as subject of the certificate.

Your partner's system will use the public key to encrypt information to be sent to you and your system will use the private key to decrypt the information. The decryption process can only be done with the private key; therefore your certificate is useless if you do not possess the private key. Similarly, when you send information, your system uses the appropriate public key (certificate) of your partner to encrypt data and your partner uses his/her private key to decrypt the information.

When ordering an Odette Certificate you should follow the steps below.

Step 1: Prepare the information you need for the order process

1. Certificate Attributes

Common Name (recommended:	
DHN e.g. edi.xyz.com)	
Email Address	
Location (City, Town)	
Country Code	
(<u>2 alpha ISO Code</u>)	
State or Province	
(optional)	
Company Name	
Department / Organisational Unit	
(optional)	
OFTP2 Server's Domain Host	
Name DHN (e.g. edi.xyz.com)	
IP Address	
(optional)	
Odette ID (SSID)	



2. Technical Contact

Name	
Company	
Position	
Email	
Address Line 1	
Address Line 2	
City	
Postal Code	
Telephone Number	

3. Invoicing Address

Invoicing address details, if different from technical contact details and VAT Number (mandatory for companies from the EU).

Name	
Company	
Position	
Email	
Address Line 1	
Address Line 2	
City	
Postal Code	
Telephone Number	
VAT Number	



4. Authentication Contact

Note: Odette uses the Authentication Contact to authorise and confirm that the person ordering the certificate (the Technical Contact) is entitled to obtain a certificate on behalf of the company or business unit. The Authentication Contact must work in the organisation where the certificate will be used, must hold a position giving her/him the necessary authority (e.g. head of EDI department, head of IT, managing director ...) to authenticate the request and must have a company email address in his/her own name (generic addresses such as info@..., or admin@...) are not acceptable

Name	
Company	
Position	
Email	
Address Line 1	
Address Line 2	
City	
Postal Code	
Telephone Number	

Step 2: Generate a Certificate Signing Request

You can use any computer with internet access to prepare the CSR and to order the certificate but please note that if you do not use the computer which is deployed as the OFTP2 server you will need to transfer the certificate to this server at the end of the process.

We believe that the easiest way to generate a CSR is to use open SSL¹.

For Windows users we have prepared a toolkit application that provides you an easy way of preparing the CSR.

The application has been successfully tested on Windows 7 and Windows 8, both versions, 32 bit and 64 bit. Pre-conditions are:

- the right to install software on the computer as a local administrator
- the .net framework 3.5 SP1
- access to the web and the ability to download files

If you do not have sufficient rights on the data exchange server you can *use any desktop computer* for the process and once received the certificate you can transfer private key and public key (certificate) as individual files or as PKC#12 keystore file (.pfx).

These are the steps to follow:

- Download Odette CA Tools from <u>here:</u> http://www.odette.org/repository/odette-ca-tools-win.zip
- 2. Extract the Zip file, preferably to C:\
- 3. Open the directory with the tools (e.g. *C:\Odette-CA-Tools(win)*) in Windows explorer.

¹ This product includes cryptographic software written by Eric A. Young (eay@cryptsoft.com). This product includes software written by Tim J. Hudson (tjh@cryptsoft.com)



4. Start the programme OdetteCAToolkit.exe

Starting the programme for the first time you will see the following notification:



Click OK – the application invokes the *Setup* page and you can download and install the Microsoft C++ distributable and the openSSL application

ertificate Details Create CSR Crea	e Keystore Setup Help	
Download openSSL	You can download and install the necessary components (Microsoft C+++ and openSSL installer) automatically by pressing the "Download openSSL" folder. If any of those componenst are installed already, you will be informed and you can easily cancel the process.	
openSSL	Select the openSSL directory	
Odette Tools	D:\Odette-CA-Tools(win)	

Click the *Download openSSL* button and follow the instructions on screen for the installation processes. There will be two separate installations invoked, one for C++ and one for open SSL.

Note down the installation directory of openSSL (default is C:\openSSL-Win32 or C:\openSSL-Win64):



🖳 Odette CA Tools	
Certificate Details Create CSR Create Keystor	e Setup Help
Download openSSL	64 bit processor detected, downloading openSSL-win64 bit
	to directory D:\Odette-CA-Tools(win) >>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>
	Installing Visual C++ done Installing openSSL done
	OdetteCAToolkit 23
	Select the openSSL directory
	D:\Odette-CA-Tools(win) Select the dirctory where your Odette CA Too
	Save

Once you see this information message box the installation of all necessary components has finished.

5. Click the openSSL – button and select the directory where openSSL has been installed to (usually C:\OpenSSL-Win32 or C:\OpenSSL-Win64)

Gette CA Tools		×
Certificate Details Create CSR Create Keystore	Setup Help	
to	bit processor detected, downloading openSSL-win64 bit directory D:\Odette-CA-Tools(win) >>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>	
Ex	dracting data stalling Visual C++ done	
	stalling openSSL done	
openSSL C:V	OpenSSL-Win64	
Sel	lect the openSSL directory	
Odette Tools D:\	\Odette-CA-Tools(win)	
Sel	lect the dirctory where your Odette CA Tools have been extracted to	
	Save	



6. Click *Save* – your settings will be saved and retrieved when you start the application next time.

🖳 Odette CA Tools		
Certificate Details Create CSR Create Key	vstore Setup Help	
Download openSSL	64 bit processor detected, downloading op to directory D:\Odette-CA-Tools(win) >>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>	enSSL-win64 bit
		Settings Saved!
openSSL	C:\OpenSSL-Win64	
	Select the openSSL directory	ОК
Odette Tools	D:\Odette-CA-Tools(win)	
	Select the dirctory where your Odette CA Tools have b	been extracted to
		Save
L		

7. Select the *Certificate Details* register and enter the details as prepared earlier:

Certificate Deta	ails Create CSR	Create Keystore Se	tup Help	
Certificate	Subject			
Com	mon Name (CN)	Odette	EDI Server	
Ema	iil (E)	jwalthe	r@odette.org	g
Loca	ation (L)	Londor	1	
Cou	ntry (C)	GB		
Com	ipany <mark>(</mark> 0)	Odette	International	al Ltd. Certificate details saved!
Dep	artment (OU)	Central	Office	ОК
Alternative	e Subject			
Dom Dom	nain Name	edi.ode	tte.org	
🔲 IP a	ddress			
OFT	P ID (SSID)	00177	0000000000	DA001
				Save Exit

Click *Save* to store the details permanently.

Note:

If your Common Name (CN) entry is **not** a domain host name you should tick the box Domain Name in Alternative Subject and provide the domain name here.



8. Select the register Create CSR and click the Create CSR button



9. Press *Copy CSR to Clipboard* – the content will be displayed in the application and copied to the clipboard as well.

💀 Odette CA Tool	5			Same 1	he register	Create C	We and the		23
Certificate Details	Create CSR Cre	eate Keystore S	etup Help						
	RTIFICATE REQI					DQYDVQQHEw	ZMb25kb24xDz/	AN	
DmVkaS5vZ	GV0dGUub3JnMS IBgkghkiG9w0BA0	lwIAYJKoZlhvcN	AQkBFhNqd2	FsdGhickBvZG	VOdĞUu				
+IOP8zukMJ	ls2Tql2zacYagMc zQ9qql/Nq24POI8	47Udy7zwc/zCxq	PwIZ9Pc5hSF	PiĖ7ymaYH6k1	DY				
+DHZgir7c8	a5Kbcsa9kaWOY	TSO29flf60Xst4h	Nuhz88Ye+Kb	Zu3sRNX					
b91i7AX1plL	pwpceUEJyCszeN /AeNz6pvvf0SYCr	H30YK3DPIYOF	IK3tzGMLTGi)	KL5BH3Ng2OB	3Vkl8				
TzAxNzcwM	ABoDgwNgYJKoZ DAwMDAwMDAw(QTAwMTANBgkg	hkiG9w0BAQ	UFAÃOCAQEA	ZqJ/jxl3b7VXmjKl				
CI3zFF2k990	352ysgUUD6oWZ vLu4vKYk8Em9w	az5+2jpvRIH483\	NRQcraQCJ81	1xi/efyzxŴc2fp	emrJiŤ+4YCMjs/u	mdhez5K5PYh+n	UGHnNt8YEg		J
	u/ipoL/1ImIC4nAp E REQUEST	PaZF+OOKiO8/p	aEeF6I006H+,	/6DzZvhm68qF	ro68jVeRdT3wd[)10ljxQ3KSTd9F	+0I+twD6VD800	2==END	
			Odett	eCAToolkit			×	Ŋ	
				CSR con	ntent has been o	opied to the cli	pboard!		
							ОК		
					Crea	ate CSR	Copy CSR	to Clipboard	

If you prefer to use a different tool for creating the CSR, such as Portecle or Keystore Explorer, please refer to these videos:

- <u>Portecle (German)</u>
- <u>Keystore Explorer (English)</u>

Carry on as described in the next chapter

Note:

If you cannot use the OdetteCAToolkit described above you may use various batch files instead. For detailed instructions please refer to <u>Annexe Part 3 How to create a CSR with batch files</u>



Log on to the Odette CA and start the order process

Log on to the Odette CA web site via https://www.odetteca.com



If you are ordering a certificate for the first time, click on *New Customer* (your user account will be created during the order process).

If you have bought an Odette certificate previously and want to renew it or order a different one or if you want to download or revoke an existing Odette certificate, click on *Existing Customer Login*.



ODETTE

Home Learn More Contact Us Repository Terms & Conditions Pricing Knowledge Base odette.org

Introduction

The purpose of this website is to assist you in obtaining a digital certificate. By following some simple steps you will be able to generate a Certificate Signing Request (CSR) and, from that, a certificate for you to download and use.

Important Note

If you are ordering a certificate for the first time, please carefully read the help file which explains the individual steps of the ordering process.

Preliminary Steps

Due to the increasing complexity of making changes to the various security settings in the different Windows OS environments we have decided to no longer offer customers the option of creating their key pair and Certificate Signing Request (CSR) during the certificate order process.

This means that before ordering or renewing a certificate via this website you will need to create your key pair and CSR with a third party tool, such as openSSL, Keystore Explorer or Portecle. You can find detailed instructions on how to create a CSR here.

When you have created your CSR and have it available as a text file, please click the button below to start the certificate order process.



©2013 ODETTE International Ltd. All rights reserve

Click on Order Certificate

You will be prompted to enter the details of the technical contact, who will also be the registered user of the CA website.

OD	ELLE						
Home	Learn More	Contact Us	Repository	Terms & Condition	s Pricing	Knowledge Base	odette.org
Techni	cal Contact Detail	s Techni	cal Contact	Details			Next
Authe	ntication Contact Details	Technica	l Contact Detail	s			L
C	Import CSR SR Validation Order Details	Please main po	enter your contac bint of contact for	ct details. These details the certificate.	can be used t	to administer your certi	ficate and act as the
	yment Details	N	lame	* ၂	lörg Walther		
UI	der Summary	- c	Company	* (Odette		
		P	osition	* F	Programme Ma	anager	
		E	mail	* j	walther@odett	te.org	
			ddress Line 1		'1 Great Peter	r Street	
			ddress Line 2				
			City		ondon		
			Postal Code		SW1P 2BN		
			Country Telephone Nur		United Kingdo 044 207 344 (-
		Login Det	tails				
		Please length. numeric	enter and confirm The password mu ; character. This	n a password of at least ust contain at least one password will be used b	6 characters i upper case ch y you to log in	in length and a maximu naracter, one lower cas n and administer your c	m of 14 characters in e character and one ertificates.
			Password	* •••••	•••		
			Password Confirmation	*	•••		
							> Next
		_	©2	013 ODETTE Internationa Privacy Policy Cookie U			
				Privacy Policy Cookie U	sage Terms o	n ose	

ODETTE

ODETTE

Home	Learn More	Contact Us	Repository	Terms & Conditions	Pricing	Knowledge Base	odette.org			
	I Contact Details	Authen	ntication Co	ntact Details			Previous 🔇 📏 Next			
	Details	Authentic	ation Contact E)etails						
	nport CSR R Validation	Disease		a describe of a second solution			Franks in internal of other			
	der Details	is able t	o verify the ident	t details of a person within ity of the requester of the o	ertificate an	d who is entitled to aut	horise the request			
Payr	ment Details	After yo Once th	u have complete le certificate has	d your order we will contact been approved it will be m	t this persor ade available	e for download from our	ite approval process. website.			
Orde	er Summary									
		The Aut	hentication Cont	act must:						
		1. Be so	omeone other tha	an the person creating the	order.					
		2. Be er	mployed by the c	organisation for which the c	ertificate is i	ntended.				
		3. Hold	a position which	is able to authenticate and	l authorise tl	he order made by the r	equester.			
		4. Have	a company ema	il address in their own nan	10.					
		N	ame	* Jol	n Canvin					
		C	ompany	* Od	ette Internati	onal				
		Po	osition	* Ma	naging Direc	tor				
		Er	mail	* jca	nvin@odette	.org				
		Ac	ddress Line 1	* 71	Great Peter	Street				
		Ac	ddress Line 2							
		Ci	ity	* Lor	idon					
		Po	ostal Code	* SV	/1P 2BN					
		C	ountry	* Un	ted Kingdon	ı	•			
		Image: Contract of the second seco	elephone Nur	1ber * +4	4 20 7344 92	20				
							Previous 🖌 📏 Next			
			©2	013 ODETTE International L Privacy Policy Cookie Usa						

The Authentication Contact is used to verify your certificate request. He/she will be asked to confirm the data provided by you and that you are authorised to request a certificate on behalf of your company or department. Depending on the structure of your company the Authentication Contact could be the head of your department, the CIO or the managing director.

Please note that the Authentication Contact must:

- i. Belong to the organisation for which the certificate is intended
- ii. Be in a position to authorise the certificate order
- iii. Have a company email address in their own name
- iv. Be a different person from the Technical Contact.

Click '*Next*' to continue to the Import CSR Page.

ODETTE



If you have created a key pair and a corresponding CSR with the Odette CA Toolkit application you can simply copy the CSR content from the application to the clipboard and paste it into this form.

If you used a different tool or the manual (Batch) process you should open the CSR text file and copy the content into the corresponding space in the Odette CA application.

Click 'Next' to continue to the CSR Validation Page.



Certificate Usage

	e check the usage attributes your efault settings.	require or un-check the 'Show Usage Attributes' check box to use
	Show Usage Attributes	V
0	Secure Session (SSL/ TLS)	
2	Email	
2	Encryption	
2	File Signing	
Cortific	ate Details	
Cerune		
Pleas	e review before continuing.	
	ollowing details were extracted from e generate and import the CSR ag	n the imported CSR and cannot be modified. If they are incorrect, ain on the previous screen.

2	Company Name	Odette International Ltd.
2	Location	London
2	Country	GB
2	Email Address	jwalther@odette.org
2	Organisation Unit	Central Office
2	Common Name	Odette EDI Server
2	Hostname	edi.odette.org
2	OFTP ID (SSID)	oftp://O01770000000000A001

Certificate Usage

In the above example, the certificate can be used for various purposes. By default, all the listed certificate usage attributes are enabled. If you want to connect your OFTP2 system to other OFTP2 systems, at least "Secure Session (SSL/TLS)" must be enabled, Encryption (i.e. file encryption) and File Signing are advanced functions of OFTP2 and can be used in addition to TLS session security. Email (encryption and signing) is an application outside the scope of OFTP2 but is also supported by Odette certificates.

Certificate Details

Check that all your certificate details are correctly submitted. If anything is incorrect, you will need to create a correct CSR and import the CSR once again. Please note that current implementations of OFTP2 at some companies require the OFTP2 servers of their business partners to use qualified domain names which are registered and resolvable by the domain name system (DNS). This qualified domain name must be shown in the attribute 'Common Name'.

If your CSR does not already contain a SSID for OFTP2 and you intend to use the certificate for OFTP2 data exchange, you should now enter your SSID (aka OFTP ID or Odette ID).

Click 'Next' to continue.

Previous

Next



On this page you select the desired validity period of the certificate (1, 2, 3 or 4 years).

Before continuing, you must also accept the Odette CA terms and conditions.

ODETTE	Learn More Contact Us Repository Terms & Conditions Pricing Knowledge Base o	dette.org Control Panel
Technical Contact Details Authentication Contact	Order Details	Previous < 📏 Next
Details Import C SR	Certificate Validity Period	
CSR Validation Order Details	Please select the validity period for this certificate.	
Payment Details Order Summary	Validity Period * 1 Year Promotion Code 1 Year Total Cost 3 Years Promotional Discount 4 Years Balance To Pay € 180.00 (Exclusive of VAT)	
	Terms and Conditions Please read the terms and conditions and then check the box below to confirm that you acces and conditions. I accept the terms and conditions	ept the terms
		Previous 〈 Next
	©2014 ODETTE International Ltd. All rights reserved. Privacy Policy Cookie Usage Terms of Use	

Click Next to continue.



Purchase Order: You need to enter an order reference which will be included in your invoice.

By default, the invoicing address is the one entered for the Technical Contact. If you wish the invoice to be sent to a different address or a different company, tick the box "Bill to new address" and enter the different address data.

Companies situated in the EU must provide their VAT registration number (including the appropriate country prefix).

Technical Contact Details Authentication Contact	Payment Details		Previous 🗸 📏 Next
Details	Purchase Order Number		
Import CSR CSR Validation Order Details	Please enter a purchase order number t	below, this will be displayed on your invoice.	
Payment Details Order Summary	Purchase Order Number	* PO20140728	
	Invoicee Address		
	Please enter an invoicee address if diffe	erent from Technical Contact address.	
	Bill to different address		
	Name	* Jörg Walther	
	Company	* Odette	
	Email	* jwalther@odette.org	
	Address Line 1	* 71 Great Peter Street	
	Address Line 2		
	City	* London	
	Postal Code	\$ SW1P 2BN	
	Country	* United Kingdom	•
	Telephone Number	+44 776 9264 784	
	Tax Details Customers with an invoicee address in the national prefix e.g. GB123456789	a European Union Member State must provide a VAT	number including
	VAT Number	* GB774159013	

Click Next to continue.





Please review your selections and if required make any changes to your order. To purchase a certificate and process your payment details press the 'Complete Order' button.

Certificate Details	
Email	jwalther@odette.org
Location	London
Country	GB
Organisation	Odette International Ltd.
Department	Central Office
Hostname	edi.odette.org
OFTP2 ID (SSID)	oftp://O0177000000000A001
Common Name	Odette EDI Server
Purchasing Details	
Validity Period	1 Year
VAT Number	GB774159013
Promotional Discount	€ 0.00
Net Amount	€ 180.00
VAT Amount	€ 36.00
Total	€ 216.00
Technical Contact Details	
Name	Jörg Walther
Company	Odette
Position	PM
Email	jwalther@odette.org
Address	71 Great Peter Street, London, SW1P 2BN, United Kingdom
Telephone	+44 776 9284 784
Authentication Contact Details	
Name	John Canvin
Company	Odette

A summary of your order will be displayed. Check carefully and, if OK, click Complete Order.





We recommend to print the order summary and to keep it in your files. You will need this information when you have to renew your certificate at the end of the validity period.

When you click on the Control Panel button, you can logon yourself onto the application using the email and password you have selected during the registration process and you will find your certificates / requests there.

	ÓDI	ETTE Home	Learn More Co	ntact Us Repository	Terms & Cor	ditions Pricing H	(nowled	ge Base (odette.	org
	Certif	icate Control P	anel				2	My Acco	unt ┥	Logout
We	loome to the C	ertificate Control Pan	el. You are logged	d in using the email ad	dress: 'jwalther@	@odette.org'				
		n download, renew ar the 'Purchase New C		ne certificates you have	purchased. You	u may purchase new	certificate	es using you	ır existin	g login
				Purchase Ne	ew Certificate					
	Certificate ID	Common Name	Status	Certificate Requested	Order Number	Expiry Date	Details	Download	Renew	Revoke
	4509	Odette EDI Server	Pending ₃	28/07/2014 12:46:28	4538		Q.		6	2



Order confirmation

You will receive an order confirmation by email.

Dear [user name],

Thank you for purchasing a digital certificate from ODETTE.

Your unique certificate order number is: 4538. Please keep a record of this number in case of any problems with your order. To view the status of your certificate order or purchase further certificates please log into your account control panel using your email address and password provided during purchase. The account control panel is available at the following address: https://www.odetteca.com

Should you have any queries or problems please email us at odetteca@odette.org

Validation and approval process

Shortly after the order has been made, the Odette CA will start the validation process which is based on the Odette CA Certificate Policy.

The Odette CA Registration Authority will validate the information provided in the CSR. Furthermore your authentication contact will receive documents to be signed and returned in order to approve your request and initiate the issuing process. Usually, the return of these documents determines how long it takes to issue the certificate.

Upon approval of the request, the certificate will be issued and you will receive information via email:

Dear [user name],

We are pleased to inform you that your certificate with order reference of: xxxx has now been issued. This means that your identity has been confirmed and you may download and start using the certificate.

An invoice has been attached to this email. If payment is not received within 30 days of the date of this email your certificate will be revoked and will cease to be valid.

To download and start using your certificate please login to your account control panel and follow the on screen instructions. To log in please navigate your browser to the following address: https://www.odetteca.com

Thank you for choosing ODETTE.

~~~~~

The invoice (pdf) for the certificate will be attached to this email.



## Download the certificate

Click *Existing Customer Login* to log into the CA application with your user credentials.

| OD   | ETTE                                          |                                    |                   |                                                           |              |                                 |                  |  |  |
|------|-----------------------------------------------|------------------------------------|-------------------|-----------------------------------------------------------|--------------|---------------------------------|------------------|--|--|
| Home | Learn More                                    | Contact Us                         | Repository        | Terms & Conditions                                        | Pricing      | Knowledge Base                  | odette.org       |  |  |
|      |                                               |                                    | C                 | DETTE Certificat                                          | ion Auth     | ority                           |                  |  |  |
|      | Welcome to the ODETTE Certification Authority |                                    |                   |                                                           |              |                                 |                  |  |  |
|      |                                               | The increasing u requires state-of |                   | et for data exchange and co<br>means.                     | ollaboration | in the automotive and o         | other Industries |  |  |
|      |                                               |                                    |                   | Digital Certificates for Of<br>ation protection.          | FTP2 data e  | xchange, document an            | d email signing  |  |  |
|      |                                               |                                    |                   | A are recognised by the Oo<br>ss partners in the automoti |              | ervice and ensure secu          | urity and        |  |  |
|      |                                               | A detailed expla                   | nation of the pro | ocess to order certificates f                             | rom Odette   | CA is available in the <u>h</u> | elp file.        |  |  |
|      |                                               |                                    |                   | New Customer                                              | isting Custo | mer Login                       |                  |  |  |

The control panel will show your certificates and their status.

| OD     | ELLE                                                                                                               |                                       |                |                                                |                    |                       |                                            |  |  |
|--------|--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|---------------------------------------|----------------|------------------------------------------------|--------------------|-----------------------|--------------------------------------------|--|--|
| Home   | Learn More                                                                                                         | Contact Us                            | Repository     | Terms & Condit                                 | ions Pricing       | Knowledge Base        | odette.org                                 |  |  |
|        | Certificate                                                                                                        | Control Pa                            | nel            |                                                |                    |                       | Solution My Account Logout                 |  |  |
| Welcom | e to the Certifica                                                                                                 | te Control Panel.                     | You are logged | in using the email ad                          | dress: 'jwalther@o | odette.org'           |                                            |  |  |
|        |                                                                                                                    | load, renew and r<br>New Certificate' |                | e certificates you have                        | purchased. You     | may purchase new cert | ificates using your existing login details |  |  |
|        | Purchase New Certificate                                                                                           |                                       |                |                                                |                    |                       |                                            |  |  |
|        | Certificate ID Common Name Status Certificate Requested Order Number Last Downloaded Details Download Renew Revoke |                                       |                |                                                |                    |                       |                                            |  |  |
|        | 1719                                                                                                               | edi.odette.org                        | Issued 3 0     | 7/10/2013 12:56:10                             | 1669               | 6                     | ) ( 🖻 ) <del>+ 🕑 💋 – – – –</del>           |  |  |
|        |                                                                                                                    |                                       | Ø              | 2013 ODETTE Internati<br>Privacy Policy   Cook |                    |                       | $\sim$                                     |  |  |

Click the Download icon alongside the appropriate certificate to start the download process.

Further details on installation of Odette certificates can be found in <u>Annexe 1</u>.



## Renew a certificate

Important Note:

In the environment of the Odette CA *renewal* means to issue a new certificate with the same properties as the previous one. However, to protect your privacy also a renewed certificate requires a new private and public key.

Some OFTP2 software systems use their own key store and are programmed in a way that they only accept a renewed certificate if it refers to the existing private key. In these systems you cannot use the renewal process as described here; instead you must install a **new certificate** when the existing one expires or becomes invalid.

Prepare a new Certificate Signing Request as described in chapter <u>Generate a Certificate Signing</u> <u>Request</u>.

Log into the Odette CA application under <u>https://www.odetteca.com</u>. Click *Existing Customer Login* to log into the CA application with your user credentials.



## Important Note

Before starting the Renew process, please ensure that your *user details* are correct and up to date. These details will be used as the Technical Contact details for the Certificate Order and cannot be amended during the *Renew* process.

You can check and update your User details by going to the 'My Account' page from your Certificate Control Panel.



lome Learn More Contact Us Repository Terms & Conditions Pricing Knowledge Base odette.org



neuge buse ouerreiong



Welcome to the Certificate Control Panel. You are logged in using the email address: 'jwalther@odette.org'

From here you can download, renew and revoke any of the certificates you have purchased. You may purchase new certificates using your existing login details by clicking the 'Purchase New Certificate' button.

| Purchase | New Certificate |
|----------|-----------------|
|----------|-----------------|

| Certificate ID | Common Name      | Status       | Certificate Requested | Order Number | Last Downloaded     | Details | Download | Renew | Revoke |
|----------------|------------------|--------------|-----------------------|--------------|---------------------|---------|----------|-------|--------|
| 3854           | edi3.odette.org  | Downloaded 3 | 22/12/2013 17:04:43   | 3839         | 22/12/2013 17:21:01 |         |          | 8     |        |
| 1626           | oftp2.odette.org | Downloaded 🥹 | 09/01/2012 13:35:13   | 1586         | 03/01/2014 08:02:00 | 6       |          |       |        |
| 1250           | OFTP2 Odette     | Revoked 🥝    | 04/08/2011 11:20:05   | 1206         | 04/08/2011 12:52:38 | 6       |          | 6     | Ð      |

Click the Renew icon of the certificate you want to renew. Please note that Renewal can only be carried out during the period **starting 60 days before** the expiry date of the current certificate and **ending 30 days after** the expiry date.

Outside of this period, the Renew icon will be greyed out and the function will be unavailable.

The portal application will show you the details of your existing certificate. Before you can continue, you must prepare a matching CSR (see Step 2: Generate a Certificate Signing Request).

The Odette CA will check that the new certificate request's attribute values match the existing certificate.

The further process matches the order process (see here ).

You will receive a confirmation email.

Dear [user name],

Thank you for renewing your existing ODETTE digital certificate.

Your unique certificate order number is: 3845 Please keep a record of this number in case of any problems with your order. To view the status of your certificate order or purchase further certificates please log into your account control panel using your email address and password provided during purchase. The account control panel is available at the following address: <a href="http://www.odetteca.com">http://www.odetteca.com</a>

Should you have any queries of problems please email us at odetteca@odette.org

| Certificate Details:<br>******* |                                 |
|---------------------------------|---------------------------------|
| Order Type:                     | Renewal                         |
| Certificate Type:               | Unknown                         |
| Location:                       | London                          |
| Country:                        | United Kingdom                  |
| Organisation:                   | Odette International Ltd        |
| Department:                     | CO                              |
| Common Name:                    | oftp2.odette.org                |
| Domain Name/IP Address:         | oftp2.odette.org                |
| OFTP2 ID (SSID):                | oftp://001770000000000000000000 |
|                                 |                                 |
| Purchasing Details:             |                                 |

Purchasing Details: \*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

•••

After re-validating the information provided in the CSR the Odette CA will issue the renewed certificate.



## Annexes

Part 1 How to download and install the certificate on your local computer

Part 2 How to find your certificate in the Windows keystore after installation.

Part 3 How to create a CSR with batch files



## 1. How to download and install the certificate on your local computer

This section provides instructions for users who are downloading and installing a certificate for the first time. The example is for Microsoft Windows. Please follow the instructions relevant to your operating system.

Log into the CA application.

Click the 'Download' icon to start the certificate download dialogue.

| Home    | Learn     | More      | Contact U                       | s Repository     | Terms & Condition        | ns Pricing      | Knowledge Base        | odette.org      |                            |
|---------|-----------|-----------|---------------------------------|------------------|--------------------------|-----------------|-----------------------|-----------------|----------------------------|
|         | Certifi   | cate C    | ontrol Pa                       | inel             |                          |                 |                       | 🤰 Му            | Account Kogout             |
| Welcome | to the Ce | rtificate | Control Panel                   | You are logged i | n using the email addres | s: 'jwalther@od | ette.org'             |                 |                            |
|         |           |           | d, renew and<br>ew Certificate' |                  | certificates you have pu | rchased. You ma | ay purchase new certi | ficates using y | our existing login details |
|         |           |           |                                 |                  | Purchase Ne              | ew Certificate  |                       |                 |                            |
| Certi   | ficate ID | Comm      | ion Name                        | Status           | Certificate Requested    | Order Number    | Last Downloaded       | Details Dow     | Iload Renew Revoke         |
| 3       | 860       | oftp2.    | odette.org                      | Issued 🎯         | 03/01/2014 14:13:33      | 3845            |                       |                 | â 🔂 🔒                      |

| ÓDF                      | TTE                                                               |                                                                                |                                   |                                                                                                                       |
|--------------------------|-------------------------------------------------------------------|--------------------------------------------------------------------------------|-----------------------------------|-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|
| Home                     |                                                                   | act Us Repository Terms & Co                                                   | onditions Pricing                 | Knowledge Base odette.org                                                                                             |
| •                        | ownload Certific                                                  | cates                                                                          |                                   | Pelp Control Panel                                                                                                    |
| nstalling `              | Your Certificate                                                  |                                                                                |                                   |                                                                                                                       |
|                          | ised on a different compu                                         |                                                                                |                                   | certificate onto the same computer that was used to crea<br>the destination computer. A full explanation of how to do |
| you are d<br>ertificate. | ownloading your first OD                                          | ETTE certificate please follow the impor                                       | tant instructions in the <u>F</u> | irst Time Downloads section before downloading your                                                                   |
| o downloa                | d and install your certific                                       | cate please press the "Download Certific                                       | ate" button below.                |                                                                                                                       |
|                          |                                                                   |                                                                                |                                   |                                                                                                                       |
|                          | Download Certifi                                                  |                                                                                |                                   |                                                                                                                       |
|                          | PEM (Privacy E                                                    |                                                                                |                                   | hed Encoding Rules)                                                                                                   |
|                          |                                                                   | n extension for your certificate:                                              |                                   | n extension for your certificate:                                                                                     |
|                          | OCER                                                              |                                                                                | CER                               |                                                                                                                       |
|                          | PEM                                                               |                                                                                | DER                               |                                                                                                                       |
|                          | File Name                                                         | ODETTE3860.cer                                                                 | File Name                         | ODETTE3860.cer                                                                                                        |
|                          | File Size                                                         | 2.18 Kb                                                                        | File Size                         | 1.54 Kb                                                                                                               |
|                          |                                                                   | Download Certificate                                                           |                                   | Download Certificate                                                                                                  |
| Certificate              | Authority Certificates                                            |                                                                                |                                   |                                                                                                                       |
| f you requi              | re the ODETTE Certificat                                          | te Authority certificates they can be dow                                      | vnloaded from here.               |                                                                                                                       |
|                          |                                                                   | Certificate                                                                    |                                   |                                                                                                                       |
|                          | Download Root (                                                   |                                                                                |                                   |                                                                                                                       |
|                          | Download Root O<br>PEM (Privacy E                                 |                                                                                | DER (Distinguis                   | hed Encoding Rules)                                                                                                   |
|                          | PEM (Privacy E                                                    |                                                                                |                                   | n extension for your certificate:                                                                                     |
|                          | PEM (Privacy E                                                    | nhanced Mail)                                                                  |                                   |                                                                                                                       |
|                          | PEM (Privacy E<br>Please select an                                | nhanced Mail)                                                                  | Please select ar                  |                                                                                                                       |
|                          | PEM (Privacy E<br>Please select an<br>© CER                       | nhanced Mail)                                                                  | Please select ar                  |                                                                                                                       |
|                          | PEM (Privacy E<br>Please select an<br>◎ CER<br>◎ PEM              | inhanced Mail)<br>n extension for your certificate:                            | Please select ar                  | n extension for your certificate:                                                                                     |
|                          | PEM (Privacy E<br>Please select an<br>© CER<br>@ PEM<br>File Name | i <b>nhanced Mail)</b><br>n extension for your certificate:<br>ODETTE Root.pem | Please select ar                  | n extension for your certificate:<br>ODETTE Root.cer                                                                  |



You can select between two different formats and two different extensions. Select the one that meets the requirements of your keystore software or of your business partner, if you have to submit / upload it in a specific format. Usually, the PEM format with CER extension should work.

Store the certificate into the folder where you have your private key, most likely *C:\Odette-CA-Tools(win)*.

If your OFTP2 solution requires individual files for the Root CA, Issuing CA, Public Key and Private Key, then import these files from the above mentioned directory.

| 🌀 🜍 🗢 📕 🕨 Computer 🕨 Windows7_OS (D:)                                                  | <ul> <li>Ode</li> </ul> | tte-CA-Tools(win)                          | <b>▼</b> 4 <sub>2</sub> | Search Odette-CA-    | Tools(wii | n)     | ۶ |
|----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|-------------------------|--------------------------------------------|-------------------------|----------------------|-----------|--------|---|
| <u>Eile E</u> dit <u>V</u> iew <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp                              |                         |                                            |                         |                      |           |        |   |
| Organize 🔻 🖬 Open New folder                                                           |                         |                                            |                         |                      | 800 -     |        | ? |
| 🐌 VDA FX Repository                                                                    | ^                       | Name                                       | Date modified           | Туре                 | Size      |        |   |
| 📗 workspace                                                                            |                         | Create-csr.bat                             | 18/07/2013 19:30        | Windows Batch File   |           | 1 KB   |   |
| music (192.168.2.33) (M)                                                               |                         | 🚳 create-keystore.bat                      | 22/12/2013 18:32        | Windows Batch File   |           | 1 KB   |   |
| Recorded TV                                                                            |                         | ODETTE Issuing CA.cer                      | 07/01/2014 15:04        | Security Certificate |           | 3 KB   |   |
| <ul> <li>Auto-gration (EU-Project)</li> <li>iCloud Photos</li> <li>SkyDrive</li> </ul> |                         | ODETTE Root.cer                            | 07/01/2014 15:03        | Security Certificate |           | 3 KB   |   |
|                                                                                        |                         | ODETTE3860.cer                             | 07/01/2014 15:06        | Security Certificate |           | 3 KB   |   |
|                                                                                        |                         | OdetteChain.pem                            | 18/07/2013 19:30        | PEM File             |           | 5 KB   |   |
| P                                                                                      |                         | 🔽 📄 oftp2.odette.org-private-key.pem       | 03/01/2014 09:04        | PEM File             |           | 2 KB   |   |
| 🥽 Libraries                                                                            |                         | oftp2.odette.org-signing-request.csr       | 03/01/2014 09:05        | CSR File             |           | 2 KB   |   |
|                                                                                        |                         | prepare-csr_(2013-12-22).pdf               | 22/12/2013 18:44        | Foxit Reader PDF     |           | 582 KB |   |
| Computer<br>& Windows7 OS (C:)                                                         |                         | 🚳 settings.bat                             | 18/07/2013 19:30        | Windows Batch File   |           | 1 KB   |   |
| Windows7_OS (D:)                                                                       |                         |                                            |                         |                      |           |        |   |
| Odette (\\GPS-SRV06) (O:)                                                              |                         |                                            |                         |                      |           |        |   |
| Lenovo_Recovery (Q:)                                                                   | Ŧ                       |                                            |                         |                      |           |        |   |
|                                                                                        |                         | 9:04 - 07/0 Date created: 07/01/2014 15:00 |                         |                      |           |        |   |

If your OFTP2 software requires a keystore file or uses the Windows keystore continue with the following steps:

1. Create a keystore file

Start the OdetteCAToolkit.exe in the Odette-CA-Tools(win) folder Select the *Create Keystore* register.

Use the buttons to select the (downloaded) certificate file and the private key file that was generated in conjunction with the creation of the CSR.



| 🖳 Odette CA Tools                                                          |   |
|----------------------------------------------------------------------------|---|
|                                                                            |   |
| Certificate Details Create CSR Create Keystore Setup Help                  |   |
|                                                                            |   |
|                                                                            |   |
|                                                                            |   |
|                                                                            |   |
| Select Certificate D:\Odette-CA-Tools(win)\ODETTE4509.cer                  |   |
| Select Private Key D:\Odette-CA-Tools(win)\OdetteEDIServer-private-key.pem |   |
|                                                                            |   |
| Keystore File D:\Odette-CA-Tools(win)\ODETTE4509.pfx                       |   |
|                                                                            |   |
|                                                                            |   |
|                                                                            |   |
|                                                                            |   |
|                                                                            |   |
| Create                                                                     |   |
| Liede                                                                      | J |

The resulting keystore file name will be generated automatically. Press *Create* and the application will generate the .pfx file.

If you cannot use the OdetteCAToolkit application you can start the command line interface as administrator (Start/All Programs/Accessories/Command Prompt – right mouse button, run as Administrator), navigate to the folder with the certificates (e.g. *cd C:\Odette-CA-Tools(win)*) and run the *create-keystore.bat* command.

Enter the file name of your certificate and of the private key file when prompted. Assign a password to the resulting keystore file so that it is protected against un-authorised use.





The process will create a file with the *extension .pfx* (the batch process: keystore-out.pfx) which can be imported into the Windows or your application's keystore.

For Windows, click the right mouse button and select install PFX from the context menu.

| ile <u>E</u> dit <u>V</u> iew <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp |               |                    |    |                                    |     |                  |                 |
|----------------------------------------------------------|---------------|--------------------|----|------------------------------------|-----|------------------|-----------------|
| Organize 🔻 🐊 Open 👻 New fold                             | ler           |                    |    |                                    |     |                  |                 |
| VDA FX Repository<br>workspace                           | ~             | Name               |    | A                                  |     | Date modified    | Туре            |
| music (192.168.2.33) (M)                                 |               | create-csr.bat     |    |                                    |     | 18/07/2013 19:30 | Windows Bate    |
| Recorded TV                                              |               | Create-keystor     |    |                                    |     | 22/12/2013 18:32 | Windows Bate    |
| Auto-gration (EU-Project)                                |               | 🔽 🏂 keystore-out.p |    | 0                                  | 1   | 07/01/2014 15:26 | Personal Infor  |
| iCloud Photos                                            |               | 🖏 ODETTE Issuin    |    | Open                               |     | 07/01/2014 15:04 | Security Certif |
| SkyDrive                                                 |               | 🔄 ODETTE Root.d    |    | Install PFX                        | 1   | 07/01/2014 15:03 | Security Certi  |
| SkyDrive                                                 | =             | 🔄 ODETTE3860.c     |    | Open with Geany                    |     | 07/01/2014 15:06 | Security Certif |
| Per 1.1                                                  |               | 📄 OdetteChain.p    |    | 7-Zip                              |     | 18/07/2013 19:30 | PEM File        |
| 🥱 Libraries                                              |               | oftp2.odette.or    |    | Compare with Altova DiffDog        | L . | 03/01/2014 09:04 | PEM File        |
| 🖳 Computer                                               |               | oftp2.odette.or    |    | Sign: keystore-out.pfx             |     | 03/01/2014 09:05 | CSR File        |
| 🏭 Windows7 OS (C:)                                       |               | prepare-csr_(20    | ÷. | Sign and encrypt: keystore-out.pfx |     | 22/12/2013 18:44 | Foxit Reader P  |
| Windows7_OS (D:)                                         |               | settings.bat       | 1  | Encrypt: keystore-out.pfx          |     | 18/07/2013 19:30 | Windows Bate    |
| Odette (\\GPS-SRV06) (O:)                                |               |                    | 1  | Open: keystore-out.pfx             |     |                  |                 |
| 😽 Lenovo_Recovery (Q:)                                   | -             |                    | 12 | Timestamp: keystore-out.pfx        |     |                  |                 |
| keystore-out.pfx                                         | ate modified: | 07/01/2014 15:26   |    | Git Init Here                      |     |                  |                 |
| Personal Information Exchange                            | Size          | 6.41 KB            |    | Git Bash                           |     |                  |                 |

Follow the installation process.

Do not tick the first option (Enable strong private key protection). Tick the second option (Mark key as exportable) at your own discretion.

| Certificate Import Wizard                                                                                                                     | × |
|-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|---|
| Password                                                                                                                                      |   |
| To maintain security, the private key was protected with a password.                                                                          | _ |
| Type the password for the private key.                                                                                                        |   |
| Password:                                                                                                                                     |   |
|                                                                                                                                               |   |
|                                                                                                                                               |   |
| Enable strong private key protection. You will be prompted every time the<br>private key is used by an application if you enable this option. |   |
| Mark this key as exportable. This will allow you to back up or transport your<br>keys at a later time.                                        |   |
| Indude all extended properties.                                                                                                               |   |
| Learn more about protecting private keys                                                                                                      |   |
|                                                                                                                                               |   |
| < <u>B</u> ack <u>N</u> ext > Cancel                                                                                                          |   |



| Certificate Import Wizard                                                                                |
|----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|
| Certificate Store<br>Certificate stores are system areas where certificates are kept.                    |
| Windows can automatically select a certificate store, or you can specify a location for the certificate. |
| Automatically select the certificate store based on the type of certificate                              |
| Place all certificates in the following store                                                            |
| Certificate store; Browse                                                                                |
| Learn more about <u>certificate stores</u>                                                               |
| < <u>Back</u> Next > Cancel                                                                              |

We recommend to use the automatic selection as shown above.

When prompted with this warning, confirm with Yes.

| Security W | arning                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                | X |
|------------|-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|---|
| <u>A</u>   | You are about to install a certificate from a certification authority (CA)<br>claiming to represent:<br>ODETTE Root<br>Windows cannot validate that the certificate is actually from "ODETTE<br>Root". You should confirm its origin by contacting "ODETTE Root". The<br>following number will assist you in this process:<br>Thumbprint (sha1): F964058C 77085C56 F9802751 84207FD1 2CEF642E<br>Warning:<br>If you install this root certificate, Windows will automatically trust any<br>certificate issued by this CA. Installing a certificate with an unconfirmed<br>thumbprint is a security risk. If you click "Yes" you acknowledge this<br>risk.<br>Do you want to install this certificate? |   |
|            |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       |   |
|            | Yes No                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |   |



- 2. How to find your certificate in the Windows keystore after installation
  - 1. Click Start and type "mmc" in the entry field. Click OK

| Run           | ? 🛛                                                                                                      |
|---------------|----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|
| -             | Type the name of a program, folder, document, or<br>Internet resource, and Windows will open it for you. |
| <u>O</u> pen: | mmc                                                                                                      |
|               | OK Cancel <u>B</u> rowse                                                                                 |

2. The Console will open. Select File/Add Remove Snap-in

| 🚡 Console1                                                                                                     |                                          | _ 🗆 🗙 |
|----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|------------------------------------------|-------|
| File Action View Favorites Windo                                                                               | Help                                     |       |
| New Ctr<br>Open Ctr                                                                                            |                                          |       |
| Save Ctr                                                                                                       |                                          | _ 🗆 🔀 |
| Save As Add/Remove Snap-in Ctr                                                                                 | Name                                     |       |
| Add/Remove Snap-in Ctr<br>Options                                                                              | There are no items to show in this view. |       |
| 1 C:\WINDOWS\\certmgr.msc<br>2 C:\WINDOWS\\compmgmt.msc<br>3 C:\WINDOWS\\devmgmt.msc<br>4 Console2.msc<br>Exit |                                          |       |
|                                                                                                                |                                          |       |
| Enables you to add snap-ins to or remove t                                                                     | m from the snap-in console.              |       |

3. Click *Add* and select *Certificates* from the list. Click *Add* again.



| vailable snap-ins:<br>Snap-in<br>ActiveX Control<br>Authorization Manager<br>Certificates<br>Component Services<br>Computer Managem<br>Device Manager<br>Disk Management<br>Event Viewer<br>Folder<br>Group Policy Object<br>Folder<br>IP Security Monitor<br>IP Security Monitor<br>Link to Web Address<br>Link to Web Address | Microsoft Cor<br>Microsoft Cor<br>Microsoft Cor<br>Microsoft and<br>Microsoft Cor<br>Microsoft Cor<br>Microsoft Cor<br>Microsoft Cor<br>Microsoft Cor<br>Microsoft Cor | 4   | <u>A</u> dd >   | Selected snap-ins:                 | Edit Extensions         Remove         Move Up         Move Down |
|---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|-----|-----------------|------------------------------------|------------------------------------------------------------------|
| escription:<br>The Certificates snap-in allo                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    | ows you to browse                                                                                                                                                      | the | contents of the | certificate stores for yourself, a | service, or a computer.                                          |

4. For Windows7 you will usually have to select "My user account"

| Certificates snap-in                                                                        |                    | ×  |
|---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|--------------------|----|
| This snap-in will always manage certificates for:      My user account      Service account |                    |    |
| ○ <u>C</u> omputer account                                                                  |                    |    |
|                                                                                             |                    |    |
|                                                                                             |                    |    |
|                                                                                             |                    |    |
|                                                                                             | < Back Finish Canc | el |



## 5. Click OK.

| ap-in N                                    | Vendor                         | A |               | Console Root                  | 0 | Edit Extensions   |                   |
|--------------------------------------------|--------------------------------|---|---------------|-------------------------------|---|-------------------|-------------------|
| ActiveX Control I<br>Authorization Manager | Microsoft Cor<br>Microsoft Cor |   |               | ଢ Certificates - Current User |   | <u>R</u> emove    |                   |
|                                            | Microsoft Cor<br>Microsoft Cor | ш |               |                               |   | Move Up           |                   |
| Computer Managem 1<br>Device Manager       | Microsoft Cor<br>Microsoft Cor |   |               |                               |   |                   | Move <u>D</u> own |
| Disk Management                            | Microsoft and                  |   | <u>A</u> dd > |                               |   |                   |                   |
| Event Viewer                               | Microsoft Cor                  |   |               |                               |   |                   |                   |
| Folder 1                                   | Microsoft Cor                  |   |               |                               |   |                   |                   |
| Group Policy Object 1                      | Microsoft Cor                  |   |               |                               |   |                   |                   |
| IP Security Monitor                        | Microsoft Cor                  |   |               |                               |   |                   |                   |
| IP Security Policy M                       | Microsoft Cor                  |   |               |                               |   |                   |                   |
| Link to Web Address                        | Microsoft Cor                  | - |               |                               |   | Ad <u>v</u> anced |                   |
| ription:                                   |                                |   |               |                               |   |                   |                   |

Close the snap-in selection window.

6. Click OK to close the Add/Remove Snap-in dialog.

You will now see the Windows certificate store:



7. Expand Certificates, then expand Personal and select Certificates. You will be able to see the certificate in right panel of the Windows Management Console. This is where your downloaded certificate has been stored.



| 🚡 Eile Action View Fav <u>o</u> rites Windov<br>← ⇔   2 🗊 🛍   Ω 🕞   🛛 🗊 | v <u>H</u> elp                 |                        |                 |
|-------------------------------------------------------------------------|--------------------------------|------------------------|-----------------|
| ▲ 💭 Certificates - Current User 🔺                                       | Issued To                      | Issued By              | Expiration Date |
| Personal                                                                | a044AC2AC-BC76-4B40-9C97-953A  | Apple iPhone Device CA | 18/05/2013      |
| Certificates                                                            | 88E32708-CD54-45FF-90FE-14C5F1 | Apple iPhone Device CA | 04/10/2014      |
| Trusted Root Certification Authon<br>Enterprise Trust                   | 🛱 edi3.odette.org              | ODETTE Issuing CA      | 23/12/2014      |
| Enterprise Trust Intermediate Certification Authority                   | 🕼 Joerg Walther                | ODETTE Issuing CA      | 27/08/2014      |
| Active Directory User Object                                            | 🛱 Jörg Walther                 | Jörg Walther           | 05/01/3011      |
| Trusted Publishers                                                      | 🛱 Jörg Walther                 | ODETTE Issuing CA      | 20/10/2014      |
| Untrusted Certificates                                                  | 🛱 Jörg Walther                 | fhserver01             | 20/09/2011      |
| Third-Party Root Certification Au                                       | 🔄 oftp2.auto-supply.co.uk      | ODETTE Issuing CA      | 26/04/2015      |
| Trusted People                                                          | 🛱 oftp2.odette.org             | ODETTE Issuing CA      | 11/01/2016      |
| < <                                                                     | · · ·                          | - +r                   | 00 000 0004 0   |

The little key on the upper left corner of the certificate symbol indicates that you have the certificate and the matching private key in your certificate store.

| Certificate                                                                                                          |  |  |  |  |  |
|----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|--|--|--|--|--|
| General Details Certification Path                                                                                   |  |  |  |  |  |
| Certificate Information                                                                                              |  |  |  |  |  |
| This certificate is intended for the following purpose(s):                                                           |  |  |  |  |  |
| Proves your identity to a remote computer     Ensures the identity of a remote computer     Protects e-mail messages |  |  |  |  |  |
|                                                                                                                      |  |  |  |  |  |
| Issued to: oftp2.odette.org                                                                                          |  |  |  |  |  |
| Issued by: ODETTE Issuing CA                                                                                         |  |  |  |  |  |
| Valid from 03/01/2014 to 11/01/2016                                                                                  |  |  |  |  |  |
| $\ref{eq: relation}$ You have a private key that corresponds to this certificate.                                    |  |  |  |  |  |
| Learn more about <u>certificates</u>                                                                                 |  |  |  |  |  |
| ОК                                                                                                                   |  |  |  |  |  |

Double click on the certificate to see the details.

Click OK to close the certificate details window and close the MMC-application.

At this point, if you wish, you can save the Console as a shortcut so that it can be accessed quickly in future.



## 3. How to create a CSR with batch files

- Download openSSL from
   32 Bit Windows: <u>http://www.odette.org/repository/openssl-win32bit.zip</u>.
   64 Bit Windows: <u>http://www.odette.org/repository/openssl-win64bit.zip</u>
- 2. Install the Visual C++ library (included in the downloaded zip file).
- 3. Install openSSL. Note the path to the directory where openSSL has been installed.
- Download Odette CA Tools from <u>here:</u> <u>http://www.odette.org/repository/odette-ca-tools-win.zip.</u>
- 5. Extract the Zip file, preferably to C:\
- Check/edit the file settings.bat in the directory \Odette-CA-Tools(win)
   The highlighted part in set OPENSSLDIR=C:\OpenSSL-Win%BITS% must point to your actual
   openSSL installation directory.
- 7. Edit the file *odette-ca-csr.cfg* in the directory \Odette-CA-Tools(win) with an text editor and enter the values specific for your certificate (you might see a warning, click run to continue). Note: If your certificate attribute values contain special characters (e.g. äöüÄÖÜß etc.) then edit the file odette-ca-csr-utf8.cfg with an UTF-8 compatible editor (Notepad++ is recommended), encode the file as UTF-8 without BOM and run the create-csr-utf8.bat !

The following example explains the different entry fields; grey lines should not be changed!

## Please replace with your actual certificate details as prepared in Step 1!

# lines preceded by a #-sign are treated as comments by the interpreter [reg] default\_bits = 2048default\_keyfile = privkey.pem distinguished\_name = req\_distinguished\_name req\_extensions = req\_ext prompt = no [req distinguished name] # Country = **G**B С # State (default: empty) #ST = #Location = MyTown L #Organisation 0 = My Company # Organisation Unit OU = My Department # Common Name CN = edi.mycompany.com # Email Address emailAddress = Info@mycompany.com

[ req\_ext ] subjectAltName

= @alt names

# If none of the below mentioned attributes shall be contained # in your certificate, please enter the #-sign in front of URI.1 and



# in front of req\_extensions (line 5 from top)

[alt\_names]

# HOSTNAME -should be submitted, if the common name is not set to DHN!

DNS.1 = edi.mycompany.com # Put a #-sign in front, if you do not wish to specify this value.

# IP Address

IP = 98.88.46.37 # Put a #-sign in front, if you do not wish to specify this value. # OFTP ID (SSID) – should always be submitted for OFTP2 certificates

URI.1 = oftp://O0177000000000XXXX

# If you do not have an OFTP2 ID you can order it at https://oscar.odette.org

- 8. Start the command line interface (Start/All Programs/Accessories/Command Prompt) and change to the Odette CA Tools directory (e.g. *cd C:\Odette-CA-Tools(win)*)
- 9. Run the *create-csr.bat* and create a CSR by using the certificate attributes you have prepared in Step 6. You will be prompted to enter a name.

Enter the Name: enter a memorisable name for your certificate files

The batch process will then create a private key file and a CSR file.





The system generates two files:

XYZ-private-key.pem and XYZ-signing-request.csr (XYZ stands for the name you entered as file name).

We recommend to keep the *odette-ca-csr.cfg* file with your certificate details safely – you need the same configuration (i.e. attribute values) for any subsequent renewal of the certificate.

### 4. How to revoke a certificate

If you need to revoke a certificate y any reason, please login at <u>https://www.odetteca.com</u> and click the appropriate revoke button in the appropriate certificate row.

You will be prompted to provide the reason for revocation,



Once you pushed the *Revoke Certificate* button the certificate will be marked as revoked in the Odette CA certificate revocation list and cannot be used anymore.